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non-Contracting Parties. NEAFC now publishes an annual compliance report to be found at: 
https://www.neafc.org/compliance

https://www.neafc.org/compliance
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protection in an Area Beyond National Jurisdiction in the OSPAR Maritime Area. This item 
allows NEAFC and other interested regional organisations to input information on the 
proposed area to OSPAR. The collective arrangement meeting continues to include observers 
from the Secretariats of other regional environment and fisheries bodies. 
 
NEAFC also cooperates with other regional organisations, thereby contributing to increased 
cooperation and coordination. This includes the continuing work of Joint Advisory Group on 
Data Management (JAGDM) held with the Northwest Atlantic Fisheries Organization (NAFO). 
The joint group is open to other regional fisheries management organisations and among its 
primary objectives is to increase harmonisation in the technical solutions applied in different 
areas to enhance cooperation in particular on monitoring control and surveillance. This type 
of coordination is important also in the context of NEAFC’s recent adoption of a 
Recommendation to implement an Electronic Reporting System (ERS); a significant 
enhancement of the existing monitoring and control system 
(https://www.neafc.org/system/files/Recommendation%2019_Introducing-ERS-based-on-
FLUX-UN-CEFACT.pdf). When the new ERS becomes operational, recordings in electronic 
fishing logbooks will be transmitted to the NEAFC Secretariat. The ERS will enable detailed 
‘live’ information of fishing activities to be made available to fisheries inspectors and should 
also lead to an improvement of other data such as haul by haul catches and bycatch (for 
instance, offering benefits to scientific advice). 
 
Regarding regional cooperation, the NEAFC Annual Meeting 2018 agreed a Statement by the 
North-East Atlantic Fisheries Commission regarding the conclusion of the negotiations and 
signing of the Agreement to Prevent Unregulated High Seas Fisheries in the Central Arctic 
Ocean (https://www.neafc.org/system/files/NEAFC-statement_Central-Arctic-Ocean-
Agreement.pdf). The Statement welcomes the signing of the Agreement and informs the 
signatories about the current conservation and management measures applicable in the 
NEAFC Convention Area situated in the central Arctic Ocean. 
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